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8 November 2009 - It all started more than two years ago 
in a breakfast meeting with Mr. Andrey Bykov, who came to 
Jerusalem on pilgrimage for Easter of 2007. At the time I 
already knew Mr. Bykov for some 8 years, since he initiated 
the "Global Dialogue" movement and “Demiurgus Peace 
International”. Later Mr. Bykov decided to focus his efforts 
inside Russia and work to restore the connection of its 
people with their religion. He now sponsors, together with 
his business partner Mr. Michael Chepel, the St. Nicolas 
Foundation. Among its various activities, the St. Nicolas 
Foundation introduces monuments of St. Nicolas in different 
cities in Russia, so it was only natural for Mr. Bykov to 
propose a gift to the city of Jerusalem – from the Russian 
Orthodox Christianity to Judaism and from the Russian 
people to the Israeli people – in the form a monument of 
Kind David.
 
Following this conversation I wrote a letter to the Mayor of 
Jerusalem at the time, Mr. Uri Lopoliansky, outlining the 
proposal. Consequently I met with the Mayor's advisor on 
Religious Communities Mr. Mordechai Levi and then the 
Mayor's advisor on Art and Design Mr. David Sussana.The 
process was long and not easy but finally the monument 

was placed and inaugurated six 
months ago, at the entrance to 
the compound of King David's 
Tomb, and is already a natural 
part of the city and a tourist 
attraction, as if it was there for 
centuries. A few weeks ago 
another stage was completed 
when the renovation Mr. Bykov 
sponsored of the entrance to 
the compound was inaugurated.
 
The two parts of the project 
nicely exemplify the potential of 
interfaith cooperation for the 
prosperity of Jerusalem and the 
Holy Land.
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PLEASE CONTRIBUTE TO THE INTERFAITH ENCOUNTER ASSOCIATION. 
SUPPORT ONE OR MORE OF OUR PROGRAMS AND JOIN US AS A MEMBER IN 
WORKING FOR INTERFAITH UNDERSTANDING AND PEACE.
All contributions are welcome, small and large!
 
NEW: Donate securely on-line (tax deductible in the US) at: http://
www.interfaith-encounter.org/donations.htm
 
Contributions made from the U.S., Switzerland and the U.K. are tax 
deductible.
 
You and others are welcome to join our e-mailing lists by sending a blank 
message to:
 • In Israel (gets also invitations):
        iea-announcements-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
 • Abroad (gets reports only):  iea-reports-
subscribe@yahoogroups.com
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